MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL BUDGET HEARING

City Council Chambers November 23, 1982

Mayor Sutherland reconvened the hearing on the 1983 Budget at $6:06~\mathrm{p.m.}$

City Council members present were: 6 - Bichsel, Hyde, Ladenburg, Nielsen, Strege and Mayor Sutherland. Absent: 3 - Hawkins, Kirby and Rasmussen.

Copies of the 1983 Preliminary Department of Public Utilities Budget and the 1983 Department of Public Utilities Budget Summary were available in the back of the Council Chambers for the public.

Mayor Sutherland announced that the hearing on the 1983 Public Utilities Budget was scheduled for 6:00 p.m. He then called upon Paul Nolan, Director of Public Utilities.

Paul Nolan, Director of Public Utilities, presented the Bublic Utilities, budget to the Council. Mr. Nolan then introduced Anne Walton, Budget Officer, who reviewed the budget for the Light Division.

Following the presentation the Mayor announced that public testimony would be taken after the presentation on each Division's budget. He then called upon the public for questions or comments regarding the Light Division Budget.

Speaking on the Light Division Budget were:

John C. Frai, 1423 South 43rd Street,
Bob Gallucci, 1415 South 9th Street,
Mark and Vivian Ottesen, 3619-67th Avenue W,
Jane Anderson, 7114 Sacramento, Media person for Tacoma Light Brigade,
Bob Manuel, 401 South "G", #401,
Michael Hall, 411½ North "K" Street,
Burt Black, 5502 South Alaska,
William Clark, 1016 South Ferry Street,
David Rubenking, 6118 North 30th Street,
Bill Steams, 6202 South Mason,
Trudy Podzaline, 710 South 13th Street, and
Charles Purdy, 4842 South Bell.

There being no further testimony the Mayor called for a brief recess. Council recessed at 8:03 p.m. and reconvened at 8:15 p.m.

Ms. Walton then reviewed the budget for the Water Division.

No member of the public appeared to speak.

Ms. Walton then reviewed the budget for the Belt Line Division.

No member of the public appeared to speak.

Mayor Sutherland then requested that Ms. Walton proceed with the budget for the Data Processing Division.

No member of the public appeared to speak.

Ms. Walton then made a presentation on the Self-Insurance Claim Fund, Administrative, General Services and Controller's Division budgets.

Speaking on the Administrative Division Budget was Bill Bichsel, 1417 South "T" Street.

There being no further testimony, Mayor Sutherland declared the hearing closed at 9:05 p.m.

DOUG SUTHERLAND, MAYOR

ATTEST: GENELLE BIRK, CITY CLERK

14